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STATEMENT BY THE CZECH REPUBLIC

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Mongolia and thanks for its comprehensive national report.

The Czech Republic feels encouraged by the new Criminal Code adopted in 2015 that introduced a definition of torture and prohibited the use of evidence obtained through torture in judicial proceedings. We also note with appreciation that several programmes have been developed for the protection and social inclusion of vulnerable persons. Codifying discrimination and hate speech as crimes was an important first step to protect LGBT persons and other minorities.
To further improve the situation in respective areas, the Czech Republic makes the following recommendations to the Government of Mongolia:

1) Ensure that the death penalty remains abolished for all crimes as codified in 2015 Criminal Code. Remove reference to death penalty from the Constitution.
2) Take effective measures to safeguard the independence of judiciary. Ensure that the process of appointments of judges and prosecutors is transparent and impartial.
3) Step up efforts against the high prevalence of violence against women, in particular domestic and sexual violence. Provide the victims with adequate assistance and support services.
4) Adopt and implement legislation which protects human rights defenders and civil society organisations from threats, intimidation and harassment. Investigate attacks against journalists and media workers and bring perpetrators to justice.
Thank you.
